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The following information was recently provided to NYSTRS’ 
participating employers. As a Retirement System delegate, it 
is important you are aware of these issues. Please share this 
Delegate News with NYSTRS members in your district.
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Delegate News dating from 2005 to the present are available on our website at
NYSTRS.org. Select Delegates and visit the Delegate News page.

As representatives of their districts, NYSTRS delegates have two main functions: elect a teacher member 
to the Retirement Board at the Annual Delegates Meeting and serve as a liaison between NYSTRS and the 
members in their district.

Section 504 of the Education Law provides that three of the 10 members of the System’s Retirement 
Board must be active members of the System. Section 505 of the Education Law provides for the election 
of these Retirement Board members on a rotating basis at the Annual Delegates Meeting held each 
October or November. Ballots may only be cast by delegates. 

The 2023 Delegates Meeting will be held Sunday, Nov. 5 – Monday, Nov. 6 at the Saratoga Springs City 
Center. In case circumstances prevent delegates from attending in person, we are planning this as a hybrid 
event. Those attending virtually will have access to all the same sessions as those who join us in Saratoga.

In an effort to assist participating employers in understanding how to treat delegate attendance, salary and 
expense issues as they relate to the annual meeting, NYSTRS has posted opinions of the State Education 
Department and State Comptroller on the Employers > Delegate Election & Annual Meeting page at 
NYSTRS.org. Included are:

• �A decision by the New York State Commissioner of Education that attending the meeting is part of a 
delegate’s official duties and as such the delegate is entitled to their normal salary when attending this 
meeting. However, because delegates do not attend the meeting as delegates of the employers, there is 
no legal authority for employers to reimburse delegates for expenses incurred.

• �An opinion of the Counsel to the Education Department that delegates are entitled to full salary when 
attending the annual meeting and that no deductions should be made from any sick or other leave 
credit accruals for attending the meeting.

• �An opinion of the New York State Comptroller that employers may not pay the expenses of employees 
who attend NYSTRS’ annual meeting of delegates.

Employers requiring any clarification of these opinions as they relate to their circumstances are 
encouraged to contact the State Education Department or the Office of the State Comptroller, as 
applicable.
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